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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)              October 2007





OCTOBER MEETING 





Tuesday, October 9, 2007


Dinner Meeting at the


 Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Avenue


Roanoke, VA





TOPIC:  


“News That You Can Use: Energy Management Certification”


Speaker: 


Mr. Dave Pierson, TRANE





MEETING AGENDA:





5:00 – Sign-in/Socialize/Cash Bar


6:30 - Dinner


7:30 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of dinner will be $20.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Thursday, October 4 to:





Dan Lieber


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com" ��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Phone:  540-857-3100





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





�HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm"��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm�














President's Corner





“Greater Efficiency Today, Blue Skies Tomorrow” – Kent Peterson, ASHRAE President, 2007-2008





We had a very interesting tour of the newly constructed Patrick Henry High School for our September meeting.  Rodney Fanning of Lawrence Perry and Associates was an excellent tour guide and did a great job explaining the HVAC systems.  The Roanoke City School System has a wonderful example of how architecture and engineering can be integrated into a modern high school.





This month, Dave Pierson of Virginia Trane will provide a summary of “News You Can Use” relating to energy usage and an update on refrigerants.  This should be a very informative talk and I strongly encourage each of you to attend.





If you wish to sign up for this meeting, please do so by noon, Thursday, October 4. It is very important that we are able to get all reservations by that time.  Formerly, with meetings at the Roanoke County Women’s Club, we were very fortunate to have the ability to add and cancel reservations up to the very last minute before a meeting. Unfortunately, we no longer have this luxury with the Hotel Roanoke, so please be understanding when we ask that you make your reservations on time. While I do not want to discourage anyone from attending, even if you miss the deadline to register, I ask that you try to make your reservations on time. If ever you have missed the deadline to register, please send me an email and we will make every attempt to add you to the list. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.





We are still looking for a Chapter Historian to round out our slate of chapter volunteers.  If you would like to volunteer or know someone who would like to volunteer, please have them contact me.





Please mark down a couple dates of upcoming events. Our November dinner meeting will be held on November 13th. More information will follow.  Our lunch on December 11th we will recognize our Past Presidents and will host an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer.  Cyrus Nasseri from the U.S. Department of Energy will be speaking on Energy Conservation in Public Projects.





Thanks to everyone for their continued support of this chapter. I look forward to seeing everyone for dinner on October 9th.





Patrick Castelvecchi











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Dave Pierson is a past president of the Roanoke Chapter and a registered engineer in the Commonwealth of Virginia.  He has over 25 years experience in the HVAC industry first with Siemens and currently in his 13th year with Trane.  He is a graduate of the U.S. Naval Academy.  





Dave will be discussing the benefits of being a Certified Energy Manager, Executive Order 48, Maintenance for Energy Conservation, an update on Refrigerants, and Performance Contracting under Virginia Code 11-34.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2007– 2008 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�	


Pres. Elect	Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�	


Vice Pres.	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Secretary	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Treasurer	Amanda Looney	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:alooney@hsmm.com" ��alooney@hsmm.com�


Governor	Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�


Governor	Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�





		


2007 – 2008 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Mark Rogan			�HYPERLINK "mailto:mark.rogan@mcquay.com"��mark.rogan@mcquay.com �


Membership	  Brent Weigel		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:bweigel@hsmm.com" ��bweigel@hsmm.com�


Student


Activities       Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:klongbrake@hsmm.com" ��klongbrake@hsmm.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Historian	  			





Research


Promotion	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Newsletter	  Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





November Meeting – November 13th 


Energy Conservation in Public Projects – December 11th (lunch)











BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Wednesday


October 17th, 4:30 at HSMM














Energy-Saving Measures Proposed for ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1


ATLANTA – Energy-savings measures related to variable air volume and cooling towers are being proposed for Standard 90.1. ANSI/ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1, Energy Standard for Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings, provides minimum requirements for the energy-efficient design of buildings except low-rise residential buildings. Fourteen proposed addenda to the standard currently are open for public comment.





Under proposed addendum l, closed circuit cooling tower requirements to help reduce energy consumption would be added to the standard. The addendum would add minimum efficiency and certification requirements for both axial and centrifugal fan closed circuit cooling towers, also known as fluid coolers. “These requirements will provide consulting engineers, system designers and contractors with guidelines for the selection of independently certified, energy-efficient closed circuit cooling towers,” Mick Schwedler, chair of the 90.1 committee, said. “This change also will complement existing minimum and certification requirements for open circuit cooling towers, helping prevent confusion between the requirements for open vs. closed.”





Also open for public comment is addendum n, which extends variable air volume (VAV) fan requirements for large single-zone units. VAV fan control currently is required in the standard for multiple-zone systems. Extending VAV control to single-zone units would save energy by reducing fan energy consumption when space cooling loads are reduced, he said. The change would take effect in 2012, allowing air conditioning unit manufacturers time to redesign and test their units. Manufacturers are currently redesigning to meet the 2010 phase-out of certain refrigerants.  “Utility rebate programs and other incentives should encourage wider demand for these units and help this requirement to see real savings before 2012,” he said.





In addition, addendum r, which would change informative Appendix G’s performance rating method into a normative appendix, is open for comment. Making the performance rating method normative, or required, would allow its adoption into advanced energy standards, such as proposed Standard 189P, Standard for the Design of High-Performance Green Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings, being developed by ASHRAE in conjunction with the Illuminating Engineering Society of North America and the U.S. Green Building Council. Additionally, language has been changed to make Appendix G enforceable allowing adoption by model codes.





Proposed addenda open for review until Oct. 14, 2007, are:


Addendum h addresses any potential conflict between Standards 55, 62.1 and 90.1 and takes advantage of the energy savings potential of direct digital controls. 


Addendum j updates mechanical test procedures and references.


Addendum n extends VAV fan requirements for large single zone units.


Addendum q modifies vestibule requirements for Climate Zone 4.


 


Proposed addenda open for public review until Oct. 29, 2007:


Addendum d modifies the requirements in both the lighting and envelope sections to better allow daylighting. 


Addendum f expands the roof requirements to include cool roofs, which are shown by research to reduce the conduction loads through roofs into conditioned space. 


Addendum g updates the building envelope criteria for metal buildings. 


Addendum i applies a 4-zone lighting power density approach to exterior lighting requirements. 


Addendum k revises Tables 6.8.1E and 7.8 to identify the specific sections of the referenced standards; updates to reflect Federal efficiency levels for residential water heaters; and adds a requirement for electric table top water heaters. 


Addendum l adds minimum efficiency and certification requirements for both axial and centrifugal fan closed circuit cooling towers. In addition, a reference to the Cooling Technology Institute test standard for closed circuit cooling towers has been added. 


Addendum m establishes, effective Jan. 1, 2010, an additional path of compliance for water-cooled chillers. 


Addendum o adds requirements for low voltage dry-type transformers. 


Addendum p provides the necessary pressure credits for laboratory exhaust systems that allow prescriptive compliance of systems serving fume hoods. 


Addendum r changes informative Appendix G performance rating method into a normative appendix. Additionally, some language has been modified to make the appendix enforceable. 





Proposed addenda to ASHRAE standards are available during public review periods. To read the addenda or to comment, visit �HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/publicreviews"��www.ashrae.org/publicreviews�.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Dan Lieber


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  dlieber@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











WANTED





A Roanoke Chapter Historian. 





The Chapter is currently looking for a chapter historian.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Patrick Castelvecchi at � HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com� or (540) 857-3306.








Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Amanda Looney know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.


















